При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

I really like to go for long walks.

1) So do I. 2) So have I. 3) Nor do I. 4) Either am I.

2. Прочитайте диалог. Ответьте на вопрос, следующий после диалога, выбрав один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Woman: Your graduation ceremony is this afternoon.

Man: I can't believe it. I've graduated at last!

What does the man mean?

- 1) He graduated last in his class. 2) He is the last person in his family to graduate.
- 3) He doesn't believe he has improved gradually. 4) He has finally finished his studies.
- 3. Прочитайте предложения. Укажите номер выделенного фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

There's no need (1) to say that endangered species (2), what (3) are rarely seen outside the zoo (4), provide a great attraction (5).

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4 5) 5

When you first meet Beatrice Smythe, you are struck by her wonderful smile and her well-toned muscles.

Performing on stage is one of the most exciting experiences possible. All the nerves and fright you feel in the wings just melt away when you face the audience. Although you are aware of a sea of faces watching you, this is not what you concentrate on. (1)\_\_\_\_ If you focus on this, then your dancing will look natural and unforced.'

So how did Beatrice get started? 'I began taking ballet lessons in a local school when I was six. My teachers felt I had talent but after 11 years of ballet, I realised I wanted to do something different. (2)\_\_\_ That was it! I had never seen dancing like this before and immediately decided it was for me. The following year I was offered a place at a London contemporary dance school where I completed a three-year course.'

Today Beatrice is a permanent member of *the Charmed Circle Dance Company*. But was it a difficult transition from studies to career? 'I was warned that the competition would be fierce. (3) \_\_\_\_ Applying for even the smallest part meant auditioning with dozens of others. Finally, I was lucky enough to be offered a trial period of one year with *Charmed Circle*, even though it meant working without pay. It was an extremely difficult period, as you can imagine.'

'I could have been tempted to join other dance companies on a temporary basis doing one-off paid performances. But this would have meant missing out on the chance to become part of the regular line-up of what is now one of Britain's leading contemporary dance companies.' (4)

\_\_\_\_ But Beatrice's ultimate ambition is to make it to America, where the ideas behind contemporary dance were first pioneered and developed.

When asked about what it takes to become a dancer, Beatrice didn't hesitate. 'You have to love what you're doing, you have to keep pushing yourself to the limit and you have to be slightly mad, tool (5) \_\_\_\_ Most dancers will tell you how physically painful daily training can be. You also have to be extremely self-motivated'

So what does Beatrice particularly enjoy about contemporary dance?"Well, for one thing, contemporary movements are so different from those in other types of dance. In ballet, for example, the movements are strictly structured and you have to stick to them. In contemporary dance, however, the movements are more expressive and each have individual meanings in themselves. (6) \_\_\_\_ This makes them very moving experiences both to perform and to watch.'

- 4. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов.
- 1 Then a contemporary dance company who were on tour staged a performance in our town, which I went to see.
- 2 For this reason, I feel inspired to try having a similar job myself someday.
- 3 What matters is using the act of moving as a means of expressing yourself.
- 4 In London, there are literally thousands of highly talented performing artists of all kinds.

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

<ul> <li>1 — Then a contemporary dance company who were on tour staged a performance in our town, which I went to see.</li> <li>2 — For this reason, I feel inspired to try having a similar job myself someday.</li> <li>3 — What matters is using the act of moving as a means of expressing yourself.</li> <li>4 — In London, there are literally thousands of highly talented performing artists of all kinds.</li> <li>1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4</li> </ul>
Possibly the chilliest place you could ever (1) in is the Snow Village Ice Hotel, (2) in northern Finland. The hotel (3) the warm of welcomes in the coldest of settings. The walls, ceilings, and furniture — including the beds — are all (4) from ice, so the independent stays permanently below zero. Before sending you off to your personal room for the night the hotel (5) a mattress, a blank made of reindeer (северный олень) skin, and a thermal sleeping (6) Lying in bed, (7) will be impressed by total silence. Slipped surfaces and icy corners are everywhere, and the hotel's lights remain (8) on all night. Last time I was there I (9) in bed for hot counting reindeer jumping over fences. I finally (10) asleep at 5.00 a.m. after enjoying a very brief glimpse of the legendary Northe Lights, magical displays of blue and green light visible in the night sky up to 200 times a year.
6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
1) leave 2) stay 3) put 4) stand
7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
1) brought 2) held 3) set 4) located
8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).
1) offers 2) suggests 3) proposes 4) advises
9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).
1) done 2) invented 3) made 4) carried
10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).
1) box 2) bag 3) bed 4) cover
through a crack in the dining room door and saw that the men who were watching the body were all asleep in their chairs. The door of parlour, where the corpse was lying, was open, and there was a candle in each room. I went past, but the front door was locked and the kewas missing.  § 2. Just then I heard footsteps on the stairs behind me. I silently ran into the parlour and cast my eyes about the room. The only place I coresee to hide the bag was in the coffin. The lid was pushed along, showing the dead man's face with a wet cloth over it. 1 tucked the money-bein under the lid, just below where his hands were crossed. That sent a shiver down my spine; his hands were so cold. Then I ran back acre the room and hid behind the door.  § 3. The person coming was Mary Jane. She went to the coffin, knelt down and looked in. Then she put her handkerchief to her face an sensed that she had started crying, although I couldn't hear her and her back was turned. I slipped out. Looking back into the dining room saw that the watchers were still all asleep and I hadn't been seen.  § 4. As I climbed back into bed, I was a little shaken after all the risks I had just taken. I thought to myself it would be alright if it stay where it was because when we had gone another hundred miles or two down the river I could write to Mary Jane and she could dig him and get it. But that's not going to happen because they'll find the money when they screw the lid on. The king will get it back and nobody e will get their hands on it again. Of course, I wanted to sneak back down and get it, but 1 didn't dare to try. Every minute it was getting la now. Soon some of the watchers would start waking up and I might get caught — caught with six thousand dollars in my hands. How coule explain that?  11. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.
Why didn't the narrator leave the house?
1) He heard someone coming before he reached the door. 2) He wanted to hide the bag. 3) He was locked in.
12. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.
What was the first sound the narrator heard?  1) People talking quietly.  2) Someone walking down the stairs.  3) Sleeping people breathing noisily.
13. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.
How did the author know Mary Jane was crying?  1) She dried her eyes.  2) He saw her tears.  3) He heard her crying.
14. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.
Who did the money belong to?  1) The author.  2) The watchers.  3) The king.

5. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов.

In a profession where black women are still in the minority, Alek Wek (1) ... the title 'super-model'. Her life, however, hasn't been easy. Alek was born into a poor family in Sudan in 1977, the seventh of nine children. In 1983, civil war broke out. In the end, Alek's family decided to move to Khartoum, the capital of Sudan, where unfortunately Alek's father died. In 1991, Alek and her younger sister moved to the UK. Their older sister (2) ... to Britain three years earlier. They (3) ... refugee status in Britain. Wek (4) ... a course in fashion and business when she was discovered by a scout from the Models One agency in London. The discovery (5) ... her available for the music video "Golden Eye" by Tina Turner, which eventually became the starter of her professional career. Since then Wek has been a top model for over 15 years. However, these days she (6) ... more and more time working with charities which help Africa. Since 2002, Wek has been an advisor to the US Committee for Refugees. In the 1990s, Alek Wek changed the stereotype of how a model should look. Now she (7) ... the stereotype of how a model should behave.

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) is earned

2) was earning

3) has earned

4) had earned

16. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

1) has pursued

2) was pursuing

3) has been pursuing

4) is pursued

17. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) spends

2) is spent

3) had spent

4) was spending

18. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) is changed

2) had changed

3) is changing

4) changed

19. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

There was chaos on the roads such as many were blocked by fallen trees. The unexpected storm now threatens to bring floods to the area, as the still rising waters of the River Ouse they have almost reached danger level.

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Such moments happen rarely in life, (не так ли)?

21. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Does Sally (похожа) after her grandfather in her talent for design?

22. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Ben doesn't want to (рисковать) such a risk.

When you have accepted our offer of (1) ... you will be given a uniform which you have to wear while on duty. Our uniform has been designed after detailed (2) ... with members of staff and reflects the quality and style of our business. It helps to form the customers' first impression of us. Please note that male staff are not permitted to wear jewellery of any kind and female staff must not wear rings or earrings which are (3) ... in shape or design. Wristwatches must be (4) ... in size and appearance.

23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

ACCEPT, APPROPRIATE, EMPLOY, CONSULT

**24.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

ACCEPT, APPROPRIATE, EMPLOY, CONSULT

**25.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

ACCEPT, APPROPRIATE, EMPLOY, CONSULT

**26.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

ACCEPT, APPROPRIATE, EMPLOY, CONSULT

Honey was the main source of sugar in ancient times. It was highly prized not only as a foodstuff but (1) ... as a medicine. In those days, the art of bee keeping (2) ... known only to a select few members of secret societies, who were treated with great respect. Nowadays, of course, bee-keeping is not surrounded by such mystique. It is a popular hobby that can be (3) ... up by anyone with a (4) ... money to spend and some space in their garden.

- **27.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **28.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **29.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **30.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
  - 1. The best thing about the job it is that you get to spend the whole summer outside, doing exciting
  - 2. activities like kayaking and climbing. What could be most better than that? I feel certain you will
  - 3. agree that this is would be an enjoyable way to spend the summer holidays. On the other hand, it
  - 4. can be quite stressful because you're dealing with kids the whole time, and they can be such difficult.
  - 5. Clearly, when working with young children can be challenging from time to time. They don't give
  - 6. you much time off, either. Staff who are expected to work upwards of fifty hours per week. So, there's
  - 7. virtually no downtime when you can just chill in the sunshine. Despite of these disadvantages, I would
  - 8. still recommend this job to you. You'd be far perfect for it, given that you're so active and sporty, and
  - 9. you'd be a big hit with the kids. Let me to know if you want any contact names I'm sure I could find
  - 10. some email addresses for you. Please don't hesitate yourself to contact me if you require further help.
  - 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
  - 2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
  - 3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
  - 4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
  - 5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
  - 6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.
- **38.** Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **39.** Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **40.** Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.